
 

November 30, 2018 

VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION 

The Honorable Michael E. Horowitz 
Inspector General 
U.S. Department of Justice 
 
Dear Inspector General Horowitz,  

 A recent news report has indicated that the FBI raided the home of a “whistleblower,” 
Mr. Dennis Nathan Cain, who provided documents regarding the Clinton Foundation and 
Uranium One transaction to your office.1  The report also notes that after receiving the 
documents, you provided them to the House and Senate Intelligence Committees.  It appears, 
based on the reporting, that these documents were provided to your office under the Intelligence 
Community Whistleblower Protection Act.  Further, it appears that the documents pertain to 
matters that fall within this Committee’s jurisdiction and matters upon which this Committee has 
inquired.  Accordingly, I request that you produce all documents to the Committee and provide 
an update with respect to the steps you have taken, or plan to take, regarding the FBI’s treatment 
of Mr. Cain’s disclosures no later than December 12, 2018. 

 Should you have questions, please contact Josh Flynn-Brown of my Judiciary Committee 
staff at (202) 224-5225.   

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Charles E. Grassley    
Chairman  

                            Committee on the Judiciary 
                                                           
1 Richard Pollock, FBI Raids Home of Whistleblower on Clinton Foundation, Lawyer Says, Daily Caller (Nov. 29, 2018).  
https://dailycaller.com/2018/11/29/fbi-whistleblower-clinton-
uranium/?utm_source=Twitter&utm_campaign=atdailycaller&utm_medium=Social&__twitter_impression=true&__twitter_impr
ession=true 


